
PLANNING AND ZONING BOARD 
CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE 

CITY HALL COMMISSION CHAMBERS – 1ST FLOOR 
100 NORTH ANDREWS AVENUE 
FORT LAUDERDALE, FLORIDA 

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 18, 2014 – 5:30 P.M. 
 
 
Cumulative 
         
      June 2014-May 2015  
Board Members  Attendance  Present   Absent 
Patrick McTigue, Chair   P   7       0  
Leo Hansen, Vice Chair   P   7       0 
Brad Cohen     A   6       1 
Stephanie Desir-Jean   A   5       2 
Michael Ferber     P   7       0 
James McCulla   P   7       0 
Michelle Tuggle (arr. 6:36)  P   6       1 
Tom Welch     P   6       1 
Peter Witschen    P   6       1 
 
It was noted that a quorum was present at the meeting.  
 
Staff 
Ella Parker, Urban Design and Planning Manager 
D’Wayne Spence, Assistant City Attorney 
Eric Engmann, Urban Design and Planning 
Tom Lodge, Urban Design and Planning 
Gene Dempsey, Urban Forester, Public Works Department 
Adrienne Ehle, Public Works Department 
Glen Hadwen, Public Works Department 
Jim Koeth, Public Works Department 
Kimberly Pearson, Chief Landscape Plans Examiner 
Mohammed Malik, Chief Zoning Examiner 
Brigitte Chiappetta, Recording Secretary, Prototype, Inc. 
 
Communications to City Commission 
 
Motion made by Mr. Witschen, seconded by Vice Chair Hansen, that the Board was 
interested when staff recommended the passage of the Florida-friendly landscape 
ordinance, that there also be other water-saving initiatives considered, which would 
place further emphasis on the reuse of water. In a voice vote, the motion passed 
unanimously.  
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